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From City Council meeting . . . to Business Council MEMBERS ONLY 
 

Prepared by Rich Groves, Executive Director 
North Kansas City Business Council 

                                                   January 3, 2023 
 

 

 
Note: As a reminder, the notes below represent topics that, in my judgement, might be of interest to the 
business community. It does not include everything that was on the agenda. 
 

 
 Work Session/Special Meeting – 6:00 p.m. 
 
NOCIX Presentation 
 
Co-owner of NOCIX, Aaron Wendell, made an informational presentation about the origin and current state of 
NOCIX, the company that provides internet service throughout North Kansas City. 
 
He offered the claim that NOCIX offers the fastest fiber optic network in the world. In 2014 after the City 
attempted, but failed, to sell the liNKCity fiber optic network, NOCIX, then known as DataShack, offered to 
take over operation of the liNKCity fiber optic network. Internet service is offered free to residents of North 
Kansas City and is also provided free to serve all the internet access needs of the entire North Kansas City 
School district. 
 
See below for informative slides that were used to help current City Council members have a better 
understanding of the service NOCIX contracts with the City to provide. None of the existing City Council 
members were in office when the first agreement was made in 2014. The contract is scheduled to expire in 
2024. A decision by the City Council will eventually be needed concerned whether to renew or not and under 
what conditions. 
 
It is impressive to note the worldwide reach of NOCIX and the tremendous capabilities that existing within this 
company which was created in North Kansas City and continues to be an important member of the North 
Kansas City business community with impact on both business and residential customers as well as the entire 
North Kansas City school district. 
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Regular Session – 7:00 p.m. 
 
Progress Report on One North Development 
 
Master Developer of One North Rick Worner gave a brief report which can be summarized by the following: 
making progress with the grocery store, two additional restaurants and the Genesis fitness center with sand 
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volleyball courts and surfing-theme restaurant. The Genesis fitness center will allow use with daily usage fees 
rather than monthly or annual membership rates. 
 
Update on Chapter 100 for NOCIX project 
 
The question at issue is does the NOCIX project meet the “but - for” requirement. The City’s consultant, Matt 
Webster gave an interesting presentation and summarized that “yes” the project does satisfy that 
requirement. With City Council consensus the next step will be to review the project with the North Kansas 
City School District which receives the largest portion of property taxes and which would lose the most if this 
is approved. 
 
The portion of the large building along Swift between 14th and 16th that is in yellow is what is at issue. Not the 
entire building. 
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The full agenda for this meeting with links to critical documents is available on the City’s website www.nkc.org 
under the heading of Agendas and Minutes. As always, additional details about City Council agenda topics are 
often available as attachments on the City’s website www.nkc.org and later as 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z-6WpmTG2Ss part of the approved minutes.  
 
 
 

http://www.nkc.org/
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